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Feb 01 Club Meeting 

Feb 02 Ground Hogs Day 

Feb 04-11 SNOWMASS SKI TRIP 

Feb 14 Valentine’s Day 

Feb 15 Board Meeting / Club Meeting 

Feb 18 HIKE - Griffith Park 

Feb 20 Presidents Day 

Feb 22-26  Mammoth Ski Trip #2 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

appy Valentine’s 
Day Everyone!   
Mammoth has got a ton of snow 

recently and everyone on our January trip 
commented that we have not seen this 
much snow for several years. Mammoth 
should have snow until the Fourth of July! 

Thank you Lauren and Annick on your first trip as co-VP’s Mammoth. They 
are looking for five more people to go on the February Mammoth 
Trip and there’s still plenty of room on the March trip, so sign up 
now.  
 
 
 
 
 
Speaking of snow, many of us our preparing to leave on Saturday for a week 
in Snowmass. It should be fun. We also have a hike in Griffith Park on Satur-
day the 18th, hopefully it won’t be rained out like the January hike. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are looking for volunteers to serve on the Board of Directors, our annual 
elections are coming up in April. Nancy C., Teri, Sandy, Charlie and I are 

stepping down as officers, so we’re looking for a Social VP, Membership 
VP, Activities VP, Marketing VP and President. All four of these club 
officers have done a terrific job 
this year and will be missed. We 
will also be taking nominations 
to honor a Man and Woman of 
the Year for the first time since 
2020. Please email me at Presi-
dent@conejoskiclub.org or con-
tact or Sue Bartley, the chair of 
our nominating committee at 
SueBartley94@hotmail.com.  
 
Margaret Barnett, President 

 

Club Meetings are held Bi-Monthly 
1st & 3rd Wednesdays of the Month 

7:00 - 7:30 pm  Social time 
                 7:30 - 8:30 pm  Meeting 
 

              PALM GARDEN HOTEL         
495 N. Ventu Park Rd. Newbury Park 

 

  Conejo Ski & Sports Club Newsletter  

  

 February 2023 
Steve Soukup,  Editor 

PLEASE NOTE: If you are attending one of our CSSC events listed 

below, please print & sign the waiver on page 4 & 

bring it to the event you are attending. 

President’s Corner 

    Upcoming Activities in February 

Visit our Website & Facebook Page 
www.conejoskiclub.org 

Facebook: Conejo Ski & Sports Club 
        Email photos to:  

photos@conejoskiclub.org 
Or post to Facebook Page 

Mouth For L'Oreal by Irving Penn, New York 1986 
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NEWSLETTER DEADLINES – 2023 

Sunday JAN 22 Sunday APR 23 

Sunday FEB 19 Sunday MAY 21 

Sunday MAR 19 Sunday JUN 25 

Visit our Website! 
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NONE REPORTED THIS MONTH 

 

 

Day Day Day 

Renewals  Due in January/February 

 

It’s that time of year, so don’t let your membership lapse!  
Mail your dues in by  the 1st  or contact the VP of Membership, Teri Divine-Smylie 

Renew Now 

  

February Birthdays 

Jim Corbett  01 

Luis Hernandez 02 

Vivian Rhodes  02 

John Grue  03 

Lou Patalano  03 

Rori Campbell  04 

Elyse Stafford  04 

Bill Kitchen  06 

Michael Becker  07 

Mike Becker  07 

Bob Mazzocco  10 

Nancy Mauro  11 

Gloria Studley  12 

Ileana Rizescu  15 

Julie Mohr  15 

Sheralyn Oconnor  16 

Andrea Greene  24 

Kathy Glasmeier 24 

Adrianne Clark  24 

Donna Richmond  27 

George Suchand  29 

MARCH 

 

Carl Alaniz 

Gail Bray 

Gregory Charlton 

Marc Forman 

Kathy Gibson 

Andrea Haussler 

Linda Heider 

Marcia Hoffman 

Marla Keesee 

Rick  King 

Karen King 

Jeff Kitchen 

Hallie Kline 

Lori Mendolla 

Donn Smylie 

Dee Dee Urquhart 

Rodolfo Vasquez 

Barbara Waddle 

Michael Walsh 

Mindy Walsh 

Warren Wegerer 

Cynthia Knowlson 

Dan Knowlson 

Julie Mohr 

Vic Scimo 

John Shutt 

Tom Stanford 

Shirley Thorne 

FEBRUARY 

 

Patricia Ames 

Mia Buckle (Carremans) 

Peter Bulcke 

Caryl Craig 

Valerie Ferguson 

Brian Keig 
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Your Board of Directors At Work 

Dues Increase Notice: 
 

 
At their January 11th meeting, the Board passed a motion to raise annual membership dues 
to $50 per person effective February 1, 2023.  
 
There are a number of reasons for this dues hike, which, by the way, is the first dues increase in about 30 
years which remained at $40.  First, the room rental price has gone up at Palm Garden Hotel, and is sched-
uled to go up again in July after the restaurant is open.  Second, we pay approximately $15 per person every 
year for liability insurance.  Third, we pay a monthly fee for a storage locker to house various club sup-
plies.  The cost of these three things exceeds the $40 each member pays in dues.  Yes, we have the raffle, but 
it's not the moneymaker you may think it is.  It brings in minimal profit; not enough to cover the difference in 
costs per person. 
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Elections for Board of Directors 2023-24 

 Nominating Committee Announcements 

2023 Nominating Committee Chair – Sue Bartley  

Soon it will be time to vote for new Board Members. Please be aware that YOU  WILL NOT BE ELIGIBLE TO CAST A BALLOT unless your membership is in good standing AT LEAST 

Critical Dates to Membership 

April 5, 2022 

Candidates will be allowed to give a speech no longer than three minutes. 

April 09, 2022 

7.2 of Bylaws – Date of Eligibility/Record for Voting.  You must be a paid member which is ten (10) days before voting, so it would in the member-

ship’s best interest to renew at the April 5th meeting.  You can always hand deliver your renewal to the VP  Membership if you fail to get it in the mail 

on time. 

April 19, 2022 

Membership Absentee ballots will be picked up at the Westlake Post Office on a daily basis.  The final pick up from the Post Office will be the day of 

our Elections, April 19th, before the meeting.  If your ballot is not there, then it will not be counted.  If you are unsure that it may be late, we would 

advise you to bring it to the meeting or have someone else do so.  

For an absentee to be valid, the name of the member voting shall appear on the envelope in which the ballot is contained.  Each absentee ballot must 

be checked off with the Membership list that is to be generated within the tenth (10th) day before the date of the annual election meeting.   

Ballots will be available in the April Newsletter, on-line and also at the club meetings. 

Nominating Committee At Work 

Sue Bartley will chair this year’s Nominating Committee. The Nominating Committee is currently seeking qualified Board Officer 

candidates for the twelve elected Board positions as well as candidates for CSSC Man and Woman of the Year. Board Officers 

serve for a term of one year (May 2023-April 2024).  

Board vacancies that will need to be filled include Activities, Social, Marketing, Membership and President.  

Please contact Sue Bartley at one of our club meetings or at (805.910.0032) for more information or to have your name includ-

ed on the ballot, no later than Sunday, March 19th. 

 

Election Night (Voting) will conclude at the April 19th regular club meeting. 
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 Nov-Dec. 18-04 
THAILAND with a Twist 
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 Nov-Dec. 18-04 
THAILAND with a Twist 

 

 



9 

 Nov-Dec. 18-04 
THAILAND with a Twist 
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 Nov-Dec. 18-04 
THAILAND with a Twist 
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 Nov-Dec. 18-04 
THAILAND with a Twist 
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 Jan. 19-22 
Mammoth Ski Trip #1 
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 Jan. 19-22 
Mammoth Ski Trip #1 
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 Jan. 19-22 
Mammoth Ski Trip #1 
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LAST CHANCE 
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A CONEJO SKI & SPORTS CLUB EVENT 

HIKE Saturday February 18th, 2023 Rain Cancels! 

Sign up in person at Club Meetings or call me, Sandy Palmer, at 805.432.7195  

Meet Time: 8:30 AM at Observatory Parking Lot, 2800 East Observatory Road, 
Los Angeles, CA 90027 

 
Details: Easy hike to a great view of the Hollywood Sign followed by a short 

walk to a great view of the City! 
Parking is free until the observatory opens at 10 AM. Parking after 10 AM is 

$4 per hour. 
 
We’ll have plenty of time to explore the Observatory and possible group Plane-
tarium Show (TBD). Will end with a light lunch in the on-site café. 
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E-mail Ad to:  

Steve Soukup at 

stevesoukup@earthlink.net 

Payment and Ad Copy due by  

Sunday, Feb. 19for the March issue 

 

 

Business Cards $10./mo  

1/8 page ad $16./mo  

1/4 page ad $25./mo  

1/2 page ad $35./mo  

 

Advertisement  Rates 

(3 month minimum ) 
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Please see the link below.  It will 
take you to a website where you 

can order clothes, hats, duffel 
bags, water bottles, etc., etc. with 
our CSSC logo.  Some items are 
silkscreened and others have em-
broidery.  Order directly from the 
website.  If you're like me and you 
like to feel the fabric, you can visit 
Coastal Embroidery in Camarillo 
and see the items before you or-

der.  Clothing can be ordered in a 
variety of sizes and colors.   

Margaret 

http://site.coastalemb.net/cssc.html 

 

http://site.coastalemb.net/cssc.html
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Executive VP President 

VP Membership Secretary 

Treasurer 

VP Mammoth 

VP Social 

VP Activities 

VP Newsletter 

VP Skiing 

 
  

Conejo Ski & Sports Club, 3435 Thousand Oaks Blvd. #6276, Westlake Village, CA 91359 

VP Marketing VP Webmaster 

2022-2023 

Carolyn Phillips 

Teri Divine-Smylie 

Sandy Palmer 

Bill Welty Steve Soukup 

Lauren Nielsen 

Nancy Cranford 

Jennifer Anderson 

Jean Moore 

 

Members are invited to attend Board meetings on 

the 2nd Wednesday of the month. 

Call one of your Board Members for the location of 

the Board  meeting  

Margaret Barnett 

Nancy Hullihan 

Charlie Bornhauser 
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Vinegar Valentines 

The Victorian’s had a custom of sending 
‘Vinegar Valentines’, usually anonymously, 
to people they didn’t much care for or 
thought had done wrong. Check out these 
delicious examples. Oh, and for added vigor, 
the recipient of these insults paid the post-
age on delivery! These cards were first pro-
duced in America as early as the 1840s and 
really gained popularity around the turn of 
the 20

th
 century. They continued to be pro-

duced until around the 1940s. In England 
they were also known as “penny dreadfuls.” 
They were mean-spirited, sarcastic, and cyn-
ical – each card was decorated with a carica-
ture of a certain type of person accompanied 
by a cruel, insulting poem that usually 
rhymed. On a positive note, they reportedly 
helped promote literacy among the lower 
classes during the 19

th
 century. 


